
 
 
 
 
Education 
Thornliebank Primary School & ELCC 
Main Street 
Thornliebank 
G46 7RW 
 
Tel: 0141 570 7440 
schoolmail@thornliebank.e-renfrew.sch.uk 
 
Head Teacher: Alasdair McDonald 

 
Date: March 5 2018 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
 
Adverse Weather 
 
Many thanks for your patience and understanding during the challenging weather circumstances 
last week. Hopefully this will be a much more straightforward week! When I received the call at 
4.30 pm last Tuesday to say that the school and ELCC were to be closed the following day, we 
immediately posted the information on our website and Twitter feed. This was followed by an e-
mail and text and we continued to update the Twitter feed on our website on the subsequent days. 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch if any of these communications did not reach you or if you 
have any feedback on how we communicate urgent information to you. 
 
Book Fair 
 
The Travelling Book Fair has battled its way through the snow and will hopefully arrive at 
Thornliebank today. Each class will have a slot tomorrow to view the books and then the book fair 
will be open for business for any child with money each day from 2- 3 30pm in the blue hall, 
Tuesday –Friday. Parents are welcome to browse and buy from 3 pm. The book fair is a great 
way for the school to earn commission which can then been used to re-stock our own libraries. 
 
Primary 2 
 
Miss Zafar has kindly agreed to accompany our P7 pupils on their residential week to Lockerbie 
Manor. This means that our P7 teacher, Mrs Brown, will take over responsibility for P2 at the start 
of the week, with Mrs McGarvey remaining in the class at the end of the week to ensure 
continuity. Apologies for being unable to relay this information to you last week. If you have any 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Brown or Mrs McGarvey via the school office.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Alasdair McDonald 

Head Teacher 
 

 


